June 6, 2006
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

June 5, 2006

MINUTES
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Don Glassel, Tim Olrick, JB Morrow, Kathleen Huizenga 
DIRECTORS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  Rick Hoppel, Mike Holbach, JoAnn Lamb
Secretary’s Report

President Don Glassel called the meeting to order and presented an agenda which began with the Secretary’s report from the last board meeting of January, 2006.  Kathleen reviewed the report which brought out unresolved issues.
In January, JB brought out the fact that the Treasurer’s Bond requires two signatures on the Arbor Vista checks.  No further action had been taken and Don asked that the issue be followed to resolution and made himself available to go with JB to the bank sometime next week.
Rick advised that the kennel project has finally proceeded nicely.  He visited the kennel which is now all underground.  The $1840.00 can most likely be removed from the budget for the coming year.
Treasurer’s Report

JB was prepared, as always, with copies of the budget including a non-project list.  Several inquiries were made with no action items needed.

Old Business

a) Entrance Maintenance:  The cost is now $136.00 per month excluding any mulching, weeding, trimming, etc. which would cost extra.  A motion was made and carried to solicit other bids for the work.  JB will call Don Glassel, Kathleen Huizenga or Mike Holbach on Tuesday, June 6, to meet up at the front to get first hand information from Landscape Technology on just what areas they service.  Measurements will be taken to allow bidding.  Don stated that if we had the web site working, we would put the information on the web.  In the meantime, a message will be placed on the marquee so residents can submit information if they wish.
b) 18886 Property:  Mike called the health department and the owners were cited for five violations.  He was later told all violations were fixed.  Mike stated that was simply not true and he plans to call the health department again in order to keep pressure on the owners.  The hope is that they will sell the property which has been vacant for many years.  The son takes care of the lawn cutting and would like the property sold.  However, his mother is 83 and wishes to retain the property due to sentimental reasons.  Their daughter was killed by a car on Arbor.  Then last year the husband/father died.  The parents had planted a tree in the yard for the daughter and the mother can’t seem to let the property go.  The family has several other properties and money is not an issue so the problem lingers.  Per Mike, Donna and Ray Weinstock are interested in the property.  They may have further information and have a better opportunity to be influential in the resolution.  Don will call the Weinstocks for an update.
c) Leaf and Brush Services:  Don mentioned that there had been rumors that perhaps the service would be eliminated.  JB stated there was nothing in the Township letter to that effect.  Kathleen will call Jerry Rudd for information.  JB stated that he received a call from a resident asking if Grayslake/Arbor Vista had a tree cutting policy.  She needed trees cut but didn’t want to be in violation.  JB advised her to call the county.  
      Kathleen asked about getting a copy of the rules and regulations for Arbor Vista.  Rick and

      Joann advised that all such information is in the deed and that Arbor Vista has no legal

      authority to enforce any rules but each resident can sue against the restrictive language in

      the deed.

d) Other:  Don Glassel gave kudos to Rick Hoppel and his crew for building the new bridge and his other work on the conservancy.  All other board members agreed.  The new bridge is very nice.  

Don asked what Rick suggests for next projects.  Rick answered in the order below:

1) Clearing buckthorn

2) Clearing old box elders which only live about 30 years

3) Clearing garlic mustard.  Work is being done to find chemicals and/or weevils that can keep down the garlic mustard.
4) What do we want to do with the pond?  It was last dredged in 1963 and is thick with silt right now.  The pond filters muck before it can drain into Almond Marsh.  We could consider dredging, filling in, or applying for funds to pay a research team to give us some ideas.  The bottom line is that we can leave it alone for privacy or improve it; however, improving it will draw people.  
5) Create a foot trail around the pond which could bring people also.

JB suggested that we agree to limit external traffic on any clean up.  Rick then recommended that we continue to eradicate the buckthorn and hold an invasive species seminar to be posted on the marquee.  A motion was made and carried to hold the seminar on July 10 at 6:30 PM at Hoppel’s house.  

New Business

Don advised that Rebecca wanted to quit the social chair.  She has been doing it many years.  JB called her and told her she could not quit instead other people would be recruited to help her.  She agreed to stay.
Web Site

Don is interested in getting the web site working in order to communicate better with the residents.  Rick stated that we can view hoppellodge.com for a sample of a page which he could create for Arbor Vista.  He stated it is much easier now to do things.  JB would like to put the directory on line if we can keep it secure.  Don motioned that we encourage Rick to develop the web sit with all of us agreeing to contribute.  JoAnn seconded and the motion carried.
Annual Meeting

Don suggested we set a date that will be the same every year for the annual meeting.  The board agreed on the 3rd Saturday of February at 9:00 AM.  For 2007 that will fall on 2/17/2007.  A motion was made and carried and Kathleen will call to get a reservation and email the board.

Other

All motor homes on property are subject to township rules.  People can call the township for information and call the county sheriff if violations occur.
JB wanted to mail out a postcard to the 81 people who have not yet paid dues.  The members agreed to a postcard with the update on the kennel.

The route 120 bypass is a concern.  There are active meetings going on.  Kathleen agreed to call Jerry for his input.  Rick stated that Sue Simpson would also be a good source of information.
Adjourn

A motion was made and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted:

Kathleen M. Huizenga, Secretary

P. S. :  Subsequent to our meeting, Don, JB, and I met with Landscape Technology.  Wilsie showed us precisely where they cut.  (Cutting includes trimming, weeding and fertilizing as needed.)  It was revealing to learn that in addition to maintaining the sign areas, they are also cutting a very large swath in front of DeMeyer’s.  Wilsie stated they had been asked to cut that area by Sue Simpson due to Mr. DeMeyer’s age.  They go to the street and over as far as the shrub line.

As a result of this information, Landscape Technology was asked to give us two separate bids or actually a bid which encompasses only the signage area.  Once that is in hand, the board can discuss this further and make a decision to continue or discontinue this courtesy to Mr. DeMeyer.
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